
Goodness - Student Head of Year 8.

Hi, my name is Get Aderounmu, I’m a Year 8 student
(in NIA) and being part of the Student Leadership
Team is a great opportunity.
It has significantly enriched my college experience,
allowing me to collaborate with a diverse group
committed to creating an inclusive and engaging
environment for all students. I aimed at promoting
sustainability, 𝐼 have not only enacted change but
also encouraged 𝑚𝑦 peers to become more
environmentally conscious. This role has cultivated a
sense of accountability, teaching me the
importance of listening to and representing the
voices of my fellow students. Overall, my
involvement has transformed me into a more
effective leader while fostering a sense of
community that values collaboration, creativity, and
growth among all students.

Meet NIA’s Student
Leadership Team

NIA STUDENT VOICE 

Congratulations, Chief!

This week we interviewed Lily in Year 12 
Question of the week: 
Q: How have you managed the transition
from Year 11 to Sixth Form?
A: It was especially difficult for me as I had
moved back to NIA6 from college but I
found NIA6 very welcoming and very
accepting, I got comfortable very quickly
and found people that would help me!

Q: What is your highlight of the week?
A: Building the Christmas tree at NIA6 with
a group of people and feeling a part of
the school! It was a great bonding
experience.

Q: What are your goals for this academic
year?
A: Figuring out what University I want to go
and what I can do to get UCAS points and
starting my personal statement.

Q: What are your careers aspirations?
A: I mainly want to do something in the
graphic design department, I have always
enjoyed the humanitarian subjects and
this school has helped me a lot to explore
what I want to do in life!

Q: Final message or piece of advice for
your readers.
A: Nothing’s ever too late, if things don’t go
the way they were originally planned you
can always find your way in life and
people to help you along the way! Think
about what YOU want and evaluate
before you make big choices. 

A chance to learn more about what
our young people experience at NIA!

Student Voice
Interviews

Congratulations to Chief,
our new Student Head of
Year 7. Another huge well

done to all year 7s that
have applied for our many
opportunities in their first

term at NIA. We are so
pleased to have such

passion and aspiration in
this year group.

Remember you can apply
for - Student Council,

Cultural Inclusion
committee, This Girl Can

and you can join our
medical club as discussed

in assembly this week.


